
REPORT OF MEETING OF TOWN IMPROVEMENT COMMITTEE HELD ON MONDAY 28TH MARCH, 2022 AT 7.0PM AT THE COMMUNITY HUB, JOHN STREET, NEYLAND

PRESENT:			Cllr J. Sutton (Chair)
Cllr S Hancock (Mayor)
				Cllr S Churchill
				Cllr A Phelan

APOLOGIES:			Cllr Ms J Bevan
Cllr M Harry

IN ATTENDANCE:		Vanessa Walker – Deputy Town Clerk 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr. S Hancock – Music at Llanstadwell

APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED
To consider applications received:
a)  Neyland AFC (Seniors), Athletic Club, Neyland. 
Request for £1500 for new storage facilities on the senior main pitch.     
Councillors discussed the application from Neyland AFC (Seniors) which doesn’t have enough storage and proposes to replace an existing unsecure and unsafe shed with a medium single use shipping container. Councillors felt that the club was expanding and going from strength to strength and were happy to donate the £1500 requested.    Proposed by Cllr. Simon Hancock, seconded by Cllr. Ashleigh Phelan.
b) Music at Llanstadwell.   
Request for £810.00.   
Councillors discussed this application which was to restart the popular Music for a Summer Evening concerts in Llanstadwell and were happy to give the requested amount to enable the series of concerts to go ahead this summer.   It was felt that with the imminent removal of social distancing rules the numbers of seats available at £5 each could be increased, thus creating more income.   Should there be a surplus at the end of the series Councillors felt that this should be put forward to next year’s budget.  A follow up form would be requested to confirm the income and expenditure for the concerts and Councillors hoped that it would be possible to continue the tradition of sending a musician into Neyland School.  Proposed by Cllr.  Jonny Sutton, seconded by Cllr. Ashleigh Phelan.
BALANCE OF TOWN IMPROVEMENTS BUDGET
As of the 28th February, 2022, the balance of the Town Improvement Budget was £3,422.

The meeting closed at 7.32pm.

